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No. NSS/70¢/2017-2018.
Date: 14.11.2017
To,
The Principal of Colleges having NSS Unit.

Sub:- Observation of the Communal Harmony & National Integration Week and Flag Day- reg..

Dear Sir/Madam,

This is to inform you that, the NSS Cell, University of Mumbai have received a circular from
Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports, Govt. of India regarding to observe the “Communal Harmony
Campaign Week” from 19" to 25" November 2017 and Flag Day on 24" November 2017.

As mentioned in the letter received from the Ministry, it would be appropriate, if the
campaign week and Flag Day were observed befittingly in the College NSS units during the aforesaid
period by organising cultural programme, seminars, debates, workshops, essay competitions,
painting competitions etc, to effectively promote the values of communal harmony and National
Integration.

The National Foundation for Communal Harmony (NFCH), an autonomous organisation
under the ministry of Home Affairs, which is providing assistance to the children, suffering from
communal, cater, ethnic or terrorist violence. The foundation is collecting fund to continue and
expand the activity. The fund collection may be organised in College under the guidance of the
Principal. The suitable arrangement for proper security of collection boxes, opening them, counting
the amount so collected and sending the collected amount through Demand Draft by
Registered/Speed/Ordinary Post only, to the Secretary, National Foundation for Communal
Harmony, 9" floor, “C” wing, Lok Nayak Bhawan, Khan Market , New Delhi- 110003. The Individual
contribution/Donation made to foundation is 100% exempted from Income Tax under Section 80G.

To do intensive campaigning and provide wide publicity for sensitizing students and staff
and public as a whole about the need for fostering communal harmony, National integration and
fraternity.

You are therefore requested to organize above appropriate programmes and report
consisting date, venue, details of the activity, number of participants-male/female along with 2-3
photograph) may be sent to the respective District Co-ordinators, which will be sent further to the
Ministry.

Looking forward for your wholehearted co-operation and support for this noble cause.

Yours sincerelf

Prof. B.S.Bidve,
NSS Programme Co-ordinator.

With regards,

C.C. to 1) Regional Director, Regional Directorate of NSS, Pune.
2) State NSS Officer, Higher & Technical Education, Govt. of Maharashtra.
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